
Board of Recount 

Kensington, NH 

Wednesday, March 16, 2002 

Minutes 

 

Present: 
Harold Bragg, Moderator 
Sarah Wiggin, Town Clerk 
Joe Pace, Selectman 
Bob Solomon, Selectman 
Bob Gustafson, Selectman 
 

The Board of Recount was called to order at 10:00am by Select Board Chairman Joe Pace. Mr. Pace read 

the enabling statutes for the Board of Recount and noted that the Board was convened specifically to 

hand count the ballots relative to Article 21 from the Town Election held on March 8, 2022.  

Town Moderator Harold Bragg outlined the procedure that would be followed for the count. Observers 

were permitted to enter the counting area and seat themselves alongside the counting tables. One 

observer was not a resident of Kensington, but the Board of Recount had no objection to his inclusion. 

Town Clerk Sarah Wiggin opened the box containing the ballots, and the Board of Recount conducted 

the hand count.  

Upon completion of the count, Mr. Bragg announced that relative to Article 21: To see if the town will 

ban the use of voting machines in Federal, State and Local elections, the hand count produced a result 

of Yes 171, No 309, Blank 37. This result was identical to that produced by the ballot counting machines 

at the conclusion of voting on March 8. 

With no further business to conduct, the Board of Recount adjourned at 11:28am.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joe Pace 

Board of Selectmen 

 

 


